# LGBT-080 Peg & Delma Welch Collection

LGBT Center of Central PA History Project Archives and Special Collections Dickinson College, Carlisle, PA <u>archives@dickinson.edu</u> 717-245-1399

# **COLLECTION REGISTER**

Name:	Welch, Peg & Delma	LGBT-080
Material:	Papers (1989-2013)	
Volume:	1.25 linear feet (2 document boxes, 21 oversized folders, 1 artifact	)
Donation:	Donated by Peg and Delma Welch, 2018.	
Usage:	These materials have been donated without restrictions on usage.	
Processor:	Sarah Wakefield, June 2021	
Support:	Funding to process this collection was provided by a grant from th Charitable Foundation.	e Schlegel Deibler

## **BIOGRAPHICAL NOTE**

Peg (Stoppard) Welch was born in December 1951 near Chester County, Pennsylvania. As a young mother to two children, Peg did not graduate from high school, but received her GED and worked at various jobs, eventually joining Parents Without Partners where she met her second husband, Phil. With his help supporting their family, she was able to graduate from Millersville University with a degree in social work, afterwards working at Big Brothers Big Sisters, the United Way, the YWCA, and Planned Parenthood. At the YWCA, Peg met her future wife, Delma Welch. Peg was an active member in York Area Lambda, helped to establish the Lesbian Alliance, and was involved in activism to get LGBT ordinances passed with the York City Human Relations Commission.

Delma Welch was born in Washington D.C. and grew up in Cardiff, Maryland with her three brothers and one sister. Delma began going to National Organization for Women (NOW) meetings in 1975 after becoming interested in feminism. After being in a relationship with a man for 23 years, she met her future wife, Peg (Stoppard) Welch, at the YWCA. Today, Peg and Delma live in York, PA.

# **COLLECTION DESCRIPTION**

This collection has six series: Activism, Newspaper Clippings, Magazine Articles, Correspondence, Miscellaneous, and Artifacts.

The Activism series showcases Peg's involvement in York Area Lambda, as well as her participation in The Names Project: AIDS Memorial Quilt.

The bulk of this collection is the Newspaper Clippings Series, which is divided into nine subseries: Aids Memorial Quilt in York, PA; Coverage of Gay Rights Debate in York, PA; Elizabethtown School District LGBT Issues; Ellen DeGeneres's Coming Out, Gay Marriage; Human Relations Commission of York, PA; York Area Lambda Library Display; York School District LGBT Issues; and General Topics. The clippings include both original physical newspapers and photocopies, with some of the copies containing multiple clippings.

The Magazine Articles cover Ellen DeGeneres's coming out, as well as national LGBTQ+ issues. The letters in the Correspondence series were all written by Peg (Stoppard) Welch to politicians, community leaders, and businesspeople, except one, which was written by Delma Welch. Miscellaneous items vary from local to national items, and the Artifacts collection includes a pen from the HerStory Bookstore in Wrightsville, PA.

## **COLLECTION INVENTORY**

### Series 1 Activism

1.1 York Area Lambda

- 1.1.01 General Meetings Memo Jan. 17 & Feb. 21, 1993
- 1.1.02 York Area Lambda Calendar Flyer Mar. 1993
- 1.1.03 York Area Lambdan Newsletter Mar./Apr. 1993
- 1.1.04 York Area Lambda Lesbian & Gay Voters Guide (2 versions) 1993
- 1.1.05 Memo from Peg about Petition Jan. 30, 1993
- 1.1.06 York Area Lambda statement on "Coming Out" stance circa 1993
- 1.1.07 York Area Lambda Board of Directors Meeting Minutes May 4, 1994
- 1.1.08 York Area Lambda Library Display June 1994 Martin Memorial Library Display Agreement – Jun. 9, 1994 Signage for display
- 1.1.09 York Area Lambdan Newsletter May/Jun. 1996

#### 1.2 AIDs Memorial Quilt

- 1.2.01 The Names Project brochure for Indiana University of Pennsylvania (IUP) display Nov. 3 -7, 1991
- 1.2.02 AIDS Memorial Quilt, Lancaster, PA 1992

Thank you list of contributors of Quilt Display from the Lancaster HIV/AIDS Resource Network – 1992

Franklin and Marshall Quilt Display map - May 1-3, 1992

Flyer about The Names Project in Lancaster – 1992

1.2.03 The Names Project Foundation AIDS Memorial Quilt: List of Names - Jan. 3, 1993

# 1.2 AIDs Memorial Quilt (cont.)

1.2.04 AIDS Memorial Quilt, York, PA – 1994

AIDS Quilt Display List of Volunteer Readers – Apr. 22-24, 1994
The Names Project Names to Read (2 versions), Penn State, York – Apr. 22-24, 1994
Quilt Coordinators List – 1994
The Names Project AIDS Memorial Quilt fact booklet – 1994
Letter inviting loved ones to create a panel for display in York – 1994

# 1.3 General

- 1.3.01 PA House Bill 1353 info put together by PA Coalition to Pass the Hate Crimes Bill 1991
- 1.3.02 Agenda from a York City Council meeting Feb. 2, 1993
- 1.3.03 York City United announcement of support for Mayor William J. Althaus 1993
- 1.3.04 Text of newspaper article about Human Rights Ordinance in York (draft) 1993
- 1.3.05 Peg Welch's Human Relations Commission Position Application 1994
- 1.3.06 Press Release giving time of first PLAG meeting of York 1994
- 1.3.07 The Lesbian/Gay/Straight Alliance interest sheets and signup sheet circa 1994
- 1.3.08 York Gay and Lesbian Voter's guide by York Gay Productions Inc. 1995
- 1.3.09 York Area Alliance Meeting Agenda Apr. 13, 1997
- 1.3.10 York Gay and Lesbian Voter's guide by York Gay Productions Inc. May 20, 1997
- 1.3.11 York Gay and Lesbian Voter's guide by York Gay Productions Inc. 1999

## **Series 2 Newspaper Clippings**

- 2.1 AIDS Memorial Quilt in York, PA
- 2.1.01 "Signature, handprints remind kids of disease," *The York (PA) Dispatch* Apr. 8, 1994 (see oversized OBL)
  - "Tragic Tale women in love," York (PA) Daily Record Mar. 11, 1994 (see oversized OBL)

### 2.2 Coverage of Gay Rights Debate in York, PA

2.2.01 "Last day to sign gay rights petition," York (PA) Daily Record - Feb. 26, 1993 "AIDS not just a gay issue," York (PA) Daily Record - Feb. 26, 1993 "Freedom Threatened," York (PA) Daily Record - Feb. 26, 1993 "Signatures reach 256," The York (PA) Dispatch – Feb. 26, 1993 "Petition drive against law falls short," York (PA) Daily Record - Feb. 27, 1993 "Law gave gays touch of security," York (PA) Daily Record - Feb. 27, 1993 "Council can make stand," York (PA) Daily Record - Feb, 16, 1993 "Gay rights measure OK expected," York (PA) Daily Record - Feb, 16, 1993 "Group plans gay film festival in Strand," York (PA) Daily Record - Feb, 16, 1993 "Christians being misrepresented in gay rights controversy," The York (PA) Dispatch -Feb. 16, 1993 "Vote is tonight on gay-rights amendment," The York (PA) Dispatch - Feb. 16, 1993 "York takes a stand on gay rights," York (PA) Daily Record - Feb. 17, 1993 "City Council should OK gay rights," The York (PA) Dispatch - Feb. 16, 1993 2.2.02 "No special rights," York (PA) Daily Record - Feb. 18, 1993 "Gays don't choose lifestyle," York (PA) Daily Record - Feb. 18, 1993 "Reader affronted," York (PA) Daily Record - Feb. 18, 1993 "What's the big deal?" York (PA) Daily Record - Feb. 18, 1993 "Candidate wants gay rights overturned," The York (PA) Dispatch - Feb. 19, 1993 "What would Jesus make of gay issue?" The York (PA) Dispatch - Feb. 19, 1993 "Don't love the sin," York (PA) Daily Record - Feb. 20, 1993 "Referendum sought on gay rights," York (PA) Daily Record - Feb. 22, 1993 "Voters can overturn gay rights measure," York (PA) Sunday News - Feb. 21, 1993 "On the record," York (PA) Daily Record – Feb. 21, 1993 "Missionary Zeal," - York (PA) Daily Record - Feb. 21, 1993 "Rem and Skimpy," York (PA) Daily Record – Feb. 23, 1993 "Fate of gay rights bill up to voters," The York (PA) Dispatch - Feb. 23, 1993 "Gay rights opposition loses fizzle," York (PA) Daily Record – Feb. 23, 1993 "What is the Bible?" York (PA) Daily Record - Feb. 23, 1993

# 2.2 Coverage of Gay Rights Debate in York, PA (cont.)

2.2.03 "Hi, sailor! Sexual harassment tips for military dudes," York (PA) Daily Record - Feb. 1993 "Repeal petition gets few signatures," York (PA) Daily Record - Feb. 1993 "Vote the rascals out of office next time," York (PA) Daily Record - Feb. 24, 1993 "After two days, only 90 sign anti-rights petition," The York (PA) Dispatch - Feb. 24, 1993 "Petition at 159 signers," The York (PA) Dispatch – Feb. 25, 1993 "Gay-film festival schedules for June," The York (PA) Dispatch - Feb. 25, 1993 "Althaus signs gay rights law," The York (PA) Dispatch - Feb. 25, 1993 "No speech was scheduled," The York (PA) Dispatch - Feb. 25, 1993 "Where are the churches?" The York (PA) Dispatch – Feb. 25, 1993 "We should have the right to pick those we associate with," The York (PA) Dispatch – Feb. 25, 1993 "Accepting but not approving," York (PA) Daily Record - Feb. 28, 1993 Satirical cartoon, York (PA) Daily Record - Feb. 28, 1993 "Judge gays by what's important," York (PA) Sunday News - Feb. 28, 1993 2.2.04 "All God's children," York (PA) Daily Record - Mar. 2, 1993 "City needs prayers," York (PA) Daily Record – Mar. 2, 1993 "Moral decay," York (PA) Daily Record - Mar. 3, 1993 LGBT-080 Peg & Delma Welch (cont.) "Church view about gays is clarified," The York (PA) Dispatch - Mar. 3, 1993 "Gay rights bill yields more heat than fire," York (PA) Daily Record - Mar. 1, 1993 "Opinion rules out gay rights challenge," York (PA) Daily Record - Mar. 2, 1993 "A nauseating experience," York (PA) Daily Record - Mar. 4, 1993 "Changing Roles: Filmmakers cast homosexuals in new part – human being," York (PA) Daily Record – Mar. 5, 1993 "Issue divisive," / "Go and sin no more," York (PA) Daily Record - Mar. 7, 1993 2.2.05 "Referendum sought on gay rights," York (PA) Daily Record - Feb. 22, 1993 "Gay-right supporters turn out to lobby council," York (PA) Daily Record - Jan. 20, 1993 (see oversized OBL) "Gay-rights debate put to the squeeze," York (PA) Daily Record - Jan. 15, 1993 "Violence feared at meeting," York (PA) Daily Record - Jan. 19, 1993

"Outsider spreading hate," York (PA) Daily Record – Jan. 19, 1993

### 2.2 Coverage of Gay Rights Debate in York, PA (cont.)

- 2.2.06 "Mayor: No debate on gay rights," York (PA) Sunday News Jan. 10, 1993 "Gay-rights ordinance would be in minority," York (PA) Sunday News – Jan. 10, 1993 "Althaus, Buchanan spar on gay rights," The York (PA) Dispatch – Jan. 7, 1993
  "Traditional family under threat of extinction," York (PA) Sunday News – Jan. 11, 1993
  "Grove is familiar voice urging discrimination against others," The York (PA) Dispatch – Jan. 2, 1993
  "Letters to the editor," The York (PA) Dispatch – Jan. 18, 1993
- 2.2.07 "York gays demand equal rights," York (PA) Sunday News -Jan. 17, 1993 (see oversized OBL)
  - "Anti-Gay leader fights rights plan," York (PA) Daily Record Jan. 7, 1993 "Same old song," York (PA) Daily Record – Jan. 31, 1993
  - "Gay rights: Does York need to protect its sexual minorities?" York (PA) Sunday News Jan. 10, 1993 (see oversized OBS)
  - "Controversy: Proposal sparks discussion," York (PA) Sunday News Feb. 14, 1993 [first page missing]
- 2.2.08 "York township meets tonight," York (PA) Daily Record Feb. 9, 1994
  "York Township gives OK to Cracker Barrel," York (PA) Daily Record Feb. 9, 1994
  "Cracker Barrel restaurant gains final approval," The York (PA) Dispatch Feb. 9, 1994
  "Council candidate wants gay rights curbed," York (PA) Daily Record Feb. 16, 1995
  "Donations from York Area Lambda," The York (PA) Dispatch Mar. 9, 1995
- 2.2.09 "Local Voices," *The York (PA) Dispatch* Jun. 29, 1990
  "Enter world of local gays," *York (PA) Daily Record* Jun. 27. 1991 (see oversized OBL)
  "York County gay men exchange vows with ceremony in Lancaster" *York (PA) Daily Record* May 19, 1993 (see oversized OBL)
  "York City United backs gay rights laws," *The York (PA) Dispatch* Jan. 13, 1993
  "Should gays be mentioned?" *The York (PA) Dispatch* Apr. 10, 1997
  "District rethinks bias policy," *York (PA) Daily Record* Apr. 10, 1997

# 2.3 Elizabethtown School District LGBT Issues

2.3.01 "E-town story typical of media," *Intelligencer Journal* (Lancaster, PA) – Feb. 21, 1997 "Something is rotten here in Elizabethtown," *The Press and Journal* – Feb. 26, 1997 "Let's get Elizabethtown Area School Board back on track," *Elizabethtown (PA) Chronicle* – Feb. 27, 1997
"Silver lining steers way for teachers," *Elizabethtown (PA) Chronicle* – Feb. 27, 1997
"Righteousness can also be reckless," *Intelligencer Journal* (Lancaster, PA) – Feb. 27, 1997
"EASB represents voters, not teachers," *Elizabethtown (PA) Chronicle* – Feb. 27, 1997
"Elizabethtown: Delivered from apathy," *Intelligencer Journal* (Lancaster, PA) – Mar. 3,

# 1997

### 2.4 Ellen DeGeneres Coming out

2.4.01 "Yep, Ellen's gay, but her show isn't," York (PA) Daily Record – Apr. 20, 1997
"Ellen': Too much hype and too much backlash," York (PA) Daily Record – Apr. 27, 1997
"Most callers unhappy Ellen's gay," York (PA) Daily Record – Apr. 27, 1997
"Gay in the 90's," The York (PA) Dispatch – Apr. 30, 1997
"Lesbian to celebrate Ellen's coming out tonight." The Patriot-News (Harrishurg, PA)

"Lesbian to celebrate Ellen's coming out tonight," *The Patriot-News (Harrisburg, PA)* – Apr. 30, 1997

- 2.4.02 "Gay students require special support system," *The York (PA) Dispatch* Apr. 30, 1997 "Ellen's out; so were her fans," *The York (PA) Dispatch* May 1, 1997
  "Ellen just tip of the TV iceberg," *The York (PA) Dispatch* May 1, 1997
  "Ellen/Midstate gays ready coming-out parties," circa 1997 [first page missing]
  "Ellen's' lesbian awakening comes first with heartbreaking," *The York (PA) Dispatch* Apr. 30, 1997
- 2.5 Gay Marriage
- 2.5.01 "ACLU-AP Files Federal Freedom-to-Marry Lawsuit for Same-Sex Couples in Pennsylvania," *The American Civil Liberties Union of Pennsylvania Free for All*, Fall/Winter 2013 (see oversized OBS)
  - "Celebrating 3 marriages, 2 York City women, 1 love," *The York (PA) Dispatch* Aug. 12, 2013 (see oversized OBL)
  - "Backers of same sex marriage hold vigil," 2013
  - "Pa. County defends its gay marriage," York (PA) Daily Record Aug. 3, 2013 (see oversized OBS)
  - "County issues 100<sup>th</sup> license," York (PA) Daily Record Aug. 10, 2013 (see oversized OBL)

### 2.5 Gay Marriage (cont.)

- 2.5.02 "Here's why York needed another Equality Fest," *The York (PA) Dispatch* Aug. 4, 2015 (see oversized OBL)
  - "What do you think? Same-Sex Marriage License," York (PA) Sunday News Aug. 4, 2013
  - "Adovocates eye same-sex marriage case," Jan. 16, 2014 (see oversized OBS)
  - "Same-sex licensing rejected," *The York (PA) Dispatch* Sep. 13, 2013 (see oversized OBL)
  - "Gov. Corbett, Attorney General Kan spar over same-sex marriage," *Capital Watch* (Harrisburg, PA) Aug. 2013 (see oversized OBS)
- 2.5.03 "Corbett brings in lawyer for ban," York (PA) Daily Record Sep. 6, 2013
  "Judge: Same-sex marriage decision will come quickly," The York (PA) Dispatch Sep. 5, 2013 (see oversized OBS)
  - "Pa. lawsuit targets gay marriages," The York (PA) Dispatches undated
  - "Corbett: Same-sex marriage is like allowing siblings to marry," *The York (PA) Dispatch* – Oct. 4, 2013
  - "Court to hear arguments over marriage licenses," *The York (PA) Dispatch* Aug. 21, 2013 (see oversized OBL)
  - "Gay Marriage licenses illegal," and "Gay people are not broken," York (PA) Daily Record Jul. 27, 2013 (see oversized OBL)
  - "Same-Sex Marriage: Two lawmakers to introduce bill," undated

#### 2.6 Human Relations Commission of York, PA

2.6.01 "Fellowship supports church's decision," York (PA) Daily Record – Nov. 13, 1994 (see oversized OBL)
"Way cleared for S. George Street Project," York (PA) Daily Record – Dec. 7, 1994
"Human Relations nominees draw fire," York (PA) Daily Record – Sep. 2, 1994
"Council makes offer would-be manager," The York (PA) Dispatch – Dec. 7, 1994 (see oversized OBL)
Loss of city HRC would hurt gays," York (PA) Daily Record – Dec. 12, 2011 (see oversized OBL)

## 2.7 York Area Lambda Library Display

2.7.01 "Lambda President should speak up," *The York (PA) Dispatch* – June 1994
"Matter of Consistency," *The York (PA) Dispatch* – June 1994
"Homosexuality not fit for display," *The York (PA) Dispatch* – Jun. 17, 1994
"Group places display," *York (PA) Daily Record* – Jun. 10, 1994
"York Lambda boycotts library window display," *The York (PA) Dispatch* – Jun 8, 1994
"Plan for library display out the window," *York (PA) Daily Record* – Jun. 8, 1994
"Equal treatment," *The York (PA) Dispatch* – Jun. 13, 1994

#### 2.8 York School District LGBT Issues

- 2.8.01 "Board to Vote on Bias Clause" York (PA) Daily Record Jun. 12, 1997 (see oversized OBS) "School Board votes no to clause," York (PA) Daily Record - Jul. 17, 1997 "School board rejects discrimination policy change," York (PA) Dispatch - Jul. 17, 1997 "Films lead to heated argument on homosexuality," The York (PA) Dispatch -Jul. 11, 1997 "Board right on gay policy," The York (PA) Dispatch - Jul. 24, 1997 "Christ would not tolerate intolerance," The York (PA) Dispatch - Jul. 25, 1997 2.8.02 "School," York (PA) Daily Record – Aug. 21, 1997 [first page missing] "City schools policy delayed," York (PA) Daily Record - Aug. 14, 1997 [second half of article missing] "Schools: Discrimination hot potato," York (PA) Dispatch - Aug. 26, 1997 "Anti-discrimination rules very in school districts" The York (PA) Dispatch - Aug. 26, 1997 "York school district holds off on new discrimination policy" The York (PA) Dispatch -Aug. 26, 1997 "There are no moral grey areas," The York (PA) Dispatch - Jul. 21, 1997 "And..." York (PA) Daily Record – Jul. 9, 1997 2.9 General Topics
- 2.9.01 "Label of 'pervert' angers county's gay community," York (PA) Daily Record Jun. 28, 1990 "Demeaning Constituents unnecessary," York (PA) Daily Record – Jun. 29, 1990 "House kills bill that would protect gay men, lesbians," York (PA) Daily Record - 1990 "Congress claims lack of bias," The Philadelphia (PA) Gay News - Mar. 4 - 10, 1994 "Congress bad; congressman good," York (PA) Daily Record - Mar 21, 1994 "The State Legislature bashes gays- again," York (PA) Sunday News - Nov. 21, 1999 (see oversized OBL)
- 2.9.02 "Gay mom says kids see lifestyle as natural," York (PA) Sunday News May 9, 1993 (see oversized OBL)
  - "Law Day Essay Contest Winners: 'Should laws against discrimination be extended to protect people who are homosexual?' and 'Justice for all, all for justice," York (PA) Daily Record – May 23, 1993 (see oversized OBL)

<sup>&</sup>quot;Gay pride on display," York (PA) Daily Record – Jun. 18, 1993

#### 2.9 General Topics (cont.)

- 2.9.03 "Half of violence against Gay youth is from family" *The Washington Blade* (Washington, D.C.) Aug. 27, 1993
  - "The newest plank in the Republican platform: Intolerance," *Intelligencer* (Lancaster, PA) Feb. 14, 1996
  - Satirical Ad from Philadelphia (PA) Gay News Jul. 16-22, 1993
  - "Do Gay Men and Lesbians Get Along," *Baltimore (MD) Alternative* Feb. 1993 (see oversized OBS)

"Sign takes swipe at zoning official," York (PA) Daily Record - Jul. 9, 1993

- 2.9.04 "In Colo., the debate still rages," *The York (PA) Dispatch* May 21, 1996\*
  "Marriage bill to get Clinton OK," *The York (PA) Dispatch* May 23, 1996\*
  "Gay -rights advocates win in court," *The York (PA) Dispatch* May 20, 1996\*
  "Court rules cities can protect gays' civil rights," *York (PA) Daily Record* May 21, 1996\*
  - "York gay rights law headed back into the closet," *The York (PA) Dispatch* May 24, 1995\*
- 2.9.05 "In gay benefits, the issue is fairness," *Philadelphia Daily News* (Philadelphia, PA) Jun. 12, 1996 (see oversized OBS)
  - "Ani-gay amendment stuck down," *The Sun* (Baltimore, MD) May 21, 1996 (see oversized OBS)

"High court ruling's aftershocks," *The York (PA) Dispatch* – May 21, 1996\* "Court acted against people's wishes," *York (PA) Daily Record* – May 24, 1996\* "Gays win battle on 'culture war'," *York (PA) Daily Record* – May 23, 1994\*

2.9.06 "Senate debates gay rights," York (PA) Daily Record – Sep. 7, 1996
"Priest," York (PA) Daily Record – Sep. 7, 1996 [first page missing]
"Santorum, Specter split on gay workplace vote," The York (PA) Dispatch – Sep. 12, 1996
"Date rape drug kills," The York (PA) Dispatch – Sep. 11, 1996
"Gay activists: Bad day on Hill," The York Dipatch – Sep. 11, 1996
Oxygen-rich liquid saves babies," York (PA) Daily Record – Sep. 12, 1996
"Sex change puts couple at odds with bill," York (PA) Daily Record – Sep. 11, 1996
"Domestic violence video almost ready," The York (PA) Dispatch – Sep. 10, 1996
"Magazine out for local gays," York (PA) Daily Record – Aug. 29, 1996

\*items were photocopied on previously used paper

### 2.9 General Topics (cont.)

- 2.9.07 "Fewer gave more to charity," York (PA) Daily Record Oct. 10, 1996 "Protests rock Elizabeth town schools," - The York (PA) Dispatch - Oct. 9, 1996 "Protest forces reconsideration of district 'pro-family' resolution," York (PA) Daily Record - Oct. 10, 1996 "Supreme Court balks at Maine's charity tax law," York (PA) Daily Record - Oct. 10, 1996 "YouthBuild turning past losses in York's gains," York (PA) Daily Record - Oct. 21, 1996 "Student right to protest," The York (PA) Dispatch - Oct. 16, 1996 "In their Memory," York (PA) Sunday News - Oct. 13, 1996 "Are battles for rights Balkanizing America?" York (PA) Sunday News - Oct. 13, 1996 "Racism needs local attention in churches," York (PA) Daily Record - Oct. 12, 1996 [second page missing] "Pride festival organizers pick Ufema for Award," York (PA) Daily Record - Jul. 25, 1996 2.9.08 "Affirmed by the Supreme Court," The New York Times - May 26, 1996 (see oversized OBL) "Logical congregants with Episcopal ruling about the ordination of gay ministers," York (PA) Daily Record – Jun. 1, 1996 "Clinton Hot seat for abortion ban veto," York (PA) Daily Record – May 28, 1996 "Students protest anti-gay stance," York (PA) Daily Record - Oct. 9, 1996 "Chief series at JCC," York (PA) Daily Record - Oct. 4, 1996/ Strategic plan taking shape," York (PA) Daily Record - Oct. 9, 1996
  - "IBMN offers benefits to gay partners," *The York (PA) Dispatch* Sep. 20, 1996 "Gays may be better at marriage than others," *The York (PA) Dispatch* – Sep. 19, 1996 "Forum: Hate groups, crime on the rise, but stoppable," *The York (PA) Dispatch* –

Sep. 17, 1996

"J-E-L-L-O does not spell fruit." The York Dispatch - Sep. 18, 1996

### 2.9 General Topics (cont.)

2.9.09 "Clinton to lift gay ban," The York (PA) Dispatch – Jan. 21, 1993 [second page missing] (see oversized OBS) "Falwell: Forever spread the Word," The York (PA) Dispatch - Jan. 22, 1993 [second page missing] "Gays in military no big deal / "Council OK's gay rights," The York (PA) Dispatch -Feb. 17, 1993 "Homosexuality Debate," York (PA) Daily Record – Feb. 26, 1994 (see oversized OBL) "Dear Abby," York (PA) Daily Record - Aug. 9, 1994 "Coming out is like boulders off the backs of gays," York (PA) Sunday News -Oct. 8, 2000 (see oversized OBL) "Presbyterians vote down report on human sexuality," York (PA) Daily Record - Jun. 11, 1991 "Time, again, to act against hate," The York (PA) Dispatch - Dec. 30, 1992 "Teacher uses students in slavery lesson," The York (PA) Dispatch - Jan. 21, 1993 (see oversized OBS) Typed draft of article written by Larry Kramer about the movie "Philadelphia"...title "The Big Lie of Philadelphia??? (see oversized OBL) – undated

## **Series 3 Magazine Articles**

## AIDS Memorial Quilt

- 3.1.01 "AIDS Quilt," JAMA vol. 269, no. 22 Jun. 9, 1993
- 3.2 Ellen DeGeneres's 'Coming Out'
- 3.2.01 "Roll Over, Ward Cleaver," pg. 78-86, *Time Magazine*, Apr. 14, 1997 "Outward Bound," *People Magazine* – May 5, 1997

## 3.3 LGBT Issues

3.3.01 "Should Gays Have Marriage Rights?" *Time Magazine* – Nov. 20, 1989 "The Uninvited," by William H. MacCleish, pg. 24 *The New York Times Magazine* – Nov. 8, 1992
"...age in a Tenured Position," *The New York Times Magazine* – Nov. 8, 1992
"Portrait of a hate crime," *Scholastic Update* – Apr. 3, 1992
"Moment of Truth," *People Magazine* – May 31, 1993
"Intimate Friendships," U.S. News & World Report – Jul. 5, 1993
"Uncaged: Looking for a way to make gay themes acceptable to a straight audience," Networker – Jul./Aug. 1996

### **Series 4 Correspondence**

- 4.01 Eloise DeHann, York (PA) Daily Record Writer Sep. 1, 1993
  "Hate is an addictive drug that needs to be thrown away," York (PA) Daily Record Jul. 26, 1993
- 4.02 Edward Kosner, New York Magazine Editor and President-Sep. 1, 1993
- 4.03 Alan Waxenberg, Good Housekeeping Publisher Sep. 1, 1993
- 4.04 Tony Hoyt, *Redbook Magazine* Publisher Sep. 1, 1993
- 4.05 Samuel C. Johnson, Chairman S.C. Johnson & Son, Inc. Sep. 1, 1993
- 4.06 Sara Bloomfield, United States Holocaust Memorial Museum Executive Director Sep. 1, 1993
- 4.07 Mark Merrifield, Martin Library Jul. 12, 1994
- 4.08 Carolyn Steinhauser, York Foundation Jul. 8, 1994
- 4.09 U.S. Senator Arlen Specter Aug. 2, 1994
- 4.10 Representative Bill Goodling Aug. 2, 1994
- 4.11 President Bill Clinton, U.S. Senator Arlen Specter, and U.S. Senator Harris Wofford – Aug. 8, 1994 (stapled together)
- 4.12 Dennis Hetzel, York (PA) Daily Record Aug. 9, 1994
- 4.13 Representative Bill Goodling Aug. 17, 1994
- 4.14 The Honorable Daniel Delp Aug. 28, 1996
- 4.15 The Honorable William Jefferson Clinton Aug. 28, 1996
- 4.16 Mildred Morrison and Glendora Putnam, YWCA Retirement Fund, Inc. Sep. 30, 1996
- 4.17 Delma Welch to Joan Krechmer, Jewish Community Center Nov. 8, 1998
- 4.18 Letter to the Editor (draft) circa 2000
- 4.19 Letter to the Editor undated

#### **Series 5 Miscellaneous**

- 5.01 Paul Cameron: Background Materials Jun. 1990
- 5.02 Herek, Gregory M. "Stigma, Prejudice, and Violence Against Lesbians and Gay Men." In *Homosexuality: Research Implications for Public Policy*, edited by J.C. Gonsiorek and J.D. Weinrich, 60-80. Newbury Park, CA: Sage Publications, 1991
- 5.03 The Dyke Manifesto circa 1994 (see oversized OBL)
- 5.04 Bookmark from HerStory Women's Bookstore circa 1995
- 5.05 Invitation to Ellen DeGeneres coming out Apr. 1997
- 5.06 Untitled sign in sheet undated
- 5.07 Testimony from Peg Stoppard on her time as a lesbian YWCA staff member undated
- 5.08 Addie to President Elect Clinton (Bill Clinton) undated

### **Series 6 Artifacts**

LGBT-080-AC01 HerStory Women's Bookstore pen